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December 13, 2019 
 
A. & J. Dunham 
J. Bevan & C. Oakenfold 
B. Sawyer & N. Goeller 
S. Dudas & J. Mortimor 
B. & S. Murphy 
V. Hodes & R. Flemming 
K & M. Muntener 
 
 
Thank you for your correspondence dated September 30, 2019 and your attendance at the 
November 13, 2019 Business Committee meeting. 
 
Nanaimo Ladysmith Public Schools (NLPS) staff, together with the Ministry of Education and 
Island Health, have been working on a testing and remediation process since spring of 2017. 
The Ministry directive mandated that all pre-1990 NLPS facilities be tested for lead in drinking 
water and, if necessary, be remediated over a three-year period to meet Canada Safe Drinking 
Water Guidelines. NLPS immediately began testing drinking water sources with remediation 
work completed one year ahead of Ministry requirements. 
 
In March 2019, Health Canada reduced lead level guidelines and the Ministry now requires 
testing of facilities built after 1990. NLPS is currently completing the additional testing required 
to determine what, if any, remediation actions are required.  
 
Remediation recommendations are expected to be completed by April, 2020. As has been the 
case since the start of the project in 2017, temporary remediation measures are in place 
including signage instructing use of drinking water fixtures, school based flushing support and 
Phases 1 and 2 remediation works including automatic flushing. 
 
Island Health has been involved from the initial testing process and consider NLPS compliant 
with the temporary measures that are in place. 
 
If you have any more questions please don’t hesitate to contact the district.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Dale Burgos 
Executive Director of Communications, Privacy and Community Engagement 
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